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Minden Road, Weeton, Preston, Lancashire  PR4 3HX 
Telephone: 01253 836284      

E-mail: head@weeton.lancs.sch.uk 
www.weeton.lancs.sch.uk 

@PrimaryWeeton 
 

Headteacher:  Mr A Goth 

 
Dear Parent or Carer 
 

On behalf of the governors, staff and pupils I would like to offer you and your child a very warm 
welcome to Weeton Primary School.   

Weeton School is situated in pleasant rural surroundings on Weeton Barracks.  Its location and the 
community we serve give our school a special character.  We seek to meet the needs of all our 
pupils however long or short a time they spend with us.   Being a Community Primary School, we 
welcome pupils from the wider community as well as children from Service families living at 
Weeton.  
 

Weeton School was last inspected by Ofsted in February 2024, when the school was judged to be 
ñgoodò in all areas.  As a school family ï children, staff and governors ï we are extremely proud 
of this achievement.  The full inspection report can be found by going to our school website, which 
is full of information and news about Weeton School.  Photos of school life are regularly added to 
our social media feed on X.  As you will discover, the idea of being a ñschool familyò and a sense of 
belonging is very important to us. 
 

All the staff at Weeton School aim to provide a happy and hard-working learning environment for 
all our pupils.  We have a lot of experience of children from civilian and Service families and a 
good understanding of Army lifestyle.  We work closely with each regiment based at Weeton, 
especially the Unit Welfare Office. 
 

Since moving into our brand new school building in January 2017 we have worked on enhancing 
the provision on offer, including the outdoor play areas, building new Breakfast & After-School 
facilities and developing the expansive school grounds to include outdoor & adventurous activities 
and a dedicated Forest School area. 
 

This brochure gives you information about Weeton School and the opportunities that we can offer 
your child.  Parents receive regular newsletters throughout the year containing the latest details of 
all our school events.  Invitations to join us for Parentsô Evenings, Open Afternoons, class 
assemblies, concerts and special celebrations, as well as end-of-year reports, ensure that families 
are kept informed of childrenôs progress.  Parents are always welcome to discuss their childôs 
progress with the class teachers or myself. 

 

We welcome the support and involvement of parents and look forward to working with you during 
your childôs time at the school.  The best way to find out about Weeton Primary School is to come 
along and meet us ï you will not be disappointed! 
 

 
Yours sincerely 

 
Headteacher 

    

http://www.weeton.lancs.sch.uk/
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School Governors  
 

The Governing Body of Weeton Primary School currently has 10 members: 
 

Chair Cllr. Mrs C Little (LA Representative) 

Vice-Chair Mrs L Marshall (Parent Governor)  

Parent Governors Mrs H Davis & Mrs R Dowling & Mrs J Anderson 

Co-opted Governors Capt M Harrison, Mrs S Harrison & Mr C Boyle 

Staff Representatives Mrs C Baxter 

Headteacher Mr A Goth 

 

 

Staff  
 

Senior Leadership Team   

Headteacher Mr A Goth   

Assistant 
Headteacher & 
SENCo 

Mrs A Holding EYFS Reception 

Assistant 
Headteacher & 
Assessment 

Mrs T Stannard Year 6 Class 6 

 

Teachers 

   

 Mrs L Williamson 

Mrs C Leach 

Mr D Wood 

Mrs S Short 

Miss C Wilson 

PPA cover 

PPA cover 

PPA cover 

EYFS 

Year 1 

 

 

 

Reception 

Class 1 

 Mr P Cameron  

Mrs R Day 

Mrs S Townsend 

Mrs K Bostock 

Mr A Young 

Year 2 

Year 4 

Year 5 

Year 1 

Year 3 

Class 2 

Class 4 

Class 6 

Class 1 

Class 3 
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Office  

 

 

 

Mrs J Murden 

Mrs J Booth 

Mrs A Humpage  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Teaching Assistants 

 

Mrs R Pridmore (SEN Higher Level Teaching Assistant) 

  

 Mrs C Baxter Mrs C Campbell  

 Mrs S Valance  Mrs S Ramsay  

 Mrs S Jenkinson(HLTA) Mrs G Shields  

 Mrs K Windle Mrs K Glynn  

 Mrs S Rabuku Mrs J Stanley  

 Mrs C Geraghty 

Mrs J Walters 

Miss E Rolfe 

Mrs Reid 

 

 Mrs G Harrison 

Mrs S Tuvutoka 

Mrs L Sagar 

Mrs L Rowan 

Mrs S Stubbs 

Mrs J Redman 

 

 

School Cook 

 
 
Mrs S Duffy 

 

 

 

 

 

Welfare Assistants 

 
 
Mrs Graham 

 

 

 

 

 Mrs Tuvutoka   

 Miss Geary 
 
Mrs Togatogarua 
 
Miss Morton 

  

    

    

Site Supervisors Miss A Morton 

 

 

 

 

Cleaners Mrs Loftus 

Mrs Karen 

  

    



5 
 

Contents  Page 
 

Our School                                                         

The School Day                                                    

School Terms & Holidays                                                   

School Aims                                                     

Admission Procedures & Visiting School    

Pre-School Support                                      

School Organisation                                   

Transfer to Other Schools                          

The Curriculum                                                     

Religious Education & Collective Worship                   

Celebration 

Children with Special Educational Needs                        

Homework                                                                           

Breakfast Club & After-School Activities                                                         

Educational Visits                                                                                                                                       

Assessment  

School Uniform  

Behaviour & Pupil Care                              

Child Protection Policy                              

School Attendance                                       

Milk, Snacks & Lunchtime Arrangements    

Health & Safety                                          

Access to Information                               

Keeping in Touch                                         

Parental Involvement 

Useful Contacts 

 

6 

7 

7 

8 

8 

9 

9 

10 

10-14 

14 

14-15 

15 

16 

16 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

20 

20-21 

21 

22 

22 

23 

23 
 



6 

Our  School                                                                    
 

Our school is bright and colourful.  As you go around the school, you will notice how busy 
and friendly everyone is; happy to chat about their work and find out about you! 

 
 

 
Our welcome area 
 
Weeton Primary School is a community school maintained by Lancashire County Council.  
It caters for children between the ages of 4 and 11 from Weeton and the surrounding area. 
The school first opened in 1958, when Weeton Barracks was an RAF base.  We moved 
into our new school building in January 2017.  As part of an ever changing community, it 
provides stability for its children and their families.  A Sure Start Childrenôs Centre, just 
across the road from the school, provides a wide range of services for families and carers 
with children under five. 

Weeton School has seven classrooms, each with adjoining resource areas and 
cloakrooms.  Our library contains a wide range of fiction and non-fiction books, as well as 
multimedia software.  We strongly believe in providing high quality ICT resources in school 
-   we currently have 80 curriculum desktops, laptops & netbooks around the school; each 
class also has their own bank of 16 iPads to support work across the curriculum.  

 

The hall is used for assemblies, PE, 
music, dance and drama.  It is light and 
airy, and has the capacity to fit 
everybody in for productions and 
special celebrations.   

The hall is used as a Dining Hall at 
lunchtimes.  Universal free hot school 
meals are provided for all children in 
KS1.  KS2 children have the option to 
purchase a hot meal. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Rainbow Room ï where children receive additional support ï is well-resourced and 
caters for individual needs; there is a changing room with disabled toilet and high-tech 
washing facilities and a meeting room. 

The school has two playgrounds marked out for games and activities, areas of grass, a 
living willow tepee (recently planted by the children) and extensive woodland which has 
been developed into a Forest School, Wild Adventure trail and team-building activity zone. 

óWhere we learn, laugh and thrive 
togetherô 
 
Respect, Resilience, Confidence 
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The children grow a variety of vegetables and fruit in the 
school garden.  There is also a large playing field with an 
all-weather walking track and an outdoor classroom for 
our Reception and Year 1 children. 

Many of our children live within walking distance of the 
school although an increasing number now live in the 
surrounding area.  

 

The School Day  
 

Reception & Key Stage 1 8.45 - 12.15 Key Stage 2 8.45 - 12.15 

 1.15 -   3.15  1.15 -   3.15 

 Total: 32hrs 30mins per week 
 

The school day begins at 8.45am. We believe that punctuality is important, so children 
should arrive at school in good time for the start of the day.  School doors are opened at 
8.40am and children can come into their cloakrooms and get ready for the start of the 
school day.  Here at Weeton we expect all of our KS1 parents to bring their child/children 
to their class entrance doors. Parents of KS2 children are also very welcome to bring their 
child/ren to their class entrance doors too. 

If your child arrives at school after the gates are closed, he or she must sign-in using the 
electronic register in the Main Entrance. They will then go straight to class. 
 
It is school policy that at the end of the day, all KS1 children are collected from school by 
an adult. In the event that a parent/s cannot collect their child, then we ask that you inform 
the class teacher or school office, and advise us of whom it will be that is to collect your 
child on your behalf.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The hours spent on teaching during a normal school week, including Religious Education 
but excluding the daily act of collective worship, registration, lunch and breaks, comply 
with national recommendations: 
 
 

 Time per week 

Reception/Key Stage 1 23 hours 

Key Stage 2 23 hours 50 minutes 
 

There is a 15-minute break for each class every morning and EYFS/KS1 children a 10-
minute afternoon break under teacher supervision. 
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School Terms &  Holidays                                                  
 

An up-to-date list of school terms and holidays is issued to all parents each year and to 
new families on arrival.  You can also find them on the Info page on our school website. 

School Aims                                                                  
 

We aim for Weeton Primary to be the best school your child will ever attend.   
 
Here at Weeton Primary School, we spend up to seven years helping you prepare your 
children for their future. This is a school with high standards and expectations; a school 
where children are challenged to be the best that they can be. 
 
As we do not know what their future job will be, we concentrate on building confidence and 
capacity in them, encourage their curiosity and critical thinking, making sure they continue 
their passion for learning and nurture strong relationships whilst securing a strong 
academic foundation. 
 
With the support and encouragement of the Governing Body, all the staff are committed to 
realising the potential in each and every child within a challenging and supportive 
environment which develops individuals as both independent and collaborative learners. 
 
By the time your child leaves us, however long they have spent with us, we want them to 
be well on their way to being equipped for the test of life: happy, secure, bursting with 
potential, with a toolkit full of the knowledge and skills to continue their learning journey at 
the highest level and make sense of the ever-changing world around them. 
 
We seek to develop positive links with the ever-changing community we serve so that the 
time children spend in our school is a worthwhile foundation for their future life in society. 
 
 
 

 
We believe that every child can be this 
good and that being them is the best 
thing ever. 
 

 
 
 
 

Admissio n Procedures and Visiting School  
 

As well as the usual starting school time for 4 and 5-year-olds, we are used to children in 
different year groups joining us throughout the school year.  If you have not already visited 
the school, you are welcome to make an appointment or call in to see the Headteacher.  
He will be pleased to show you around the school and tell you more about it.  The school 
has an admission number of 30. 
 

You will need to apply to Lancashire County Council for a place at Weeton Primary 
School.  Once confirmed, and after in-house registration details have been completed, 
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your child will be able to start school immediately.  You will be given the opportunity to 
meet your childôs class teacher and arrange to call in again within the week to find out how 
your child has settled in.  Parents are welcome to arrange to see the Headteacher or class 
teachers at any time for any reason.  Please enter school via the main entrance, where the 
School Office staff will be happy to arrange an appointment for you, answer any queries or 
provide you with forms or information. 
 

If your child is joining us from another school, we ask you to hand in childôs records, 
reports and any samples of work as soon as possible, to ensure continuity.  Your childôs 
work will eventually be returned to you.  If your child is of pre-school age we will contact 
you in the summer term of the year your child is due to start school in September.   
 

 
 

The Friendship Ring is lit in assembly to welcome new children and staff to our school.   
We also light it to say ófarewellô when children and staff move on. 

 
Pre -School Support                                                      
 

All 4+ pupils start school in September.  In the term prior to this, parents and children 
are invited into school in order to familiarise everyone with arrangements and prepare the 
children for starting school. 
 

The children also attend a series of afternoon ñget to know each 
otherò sessions, held in the summer term. 
 

The school has good links with Honeypot Under Fives Centre, 
which is just across the road from Weeton School.  Children from 
Honeypot have weekly PE sessions in our school hall and also 
use our school library. 

 

School Organisation                                                              
 

 The children are currently 
organised in 8 classes. Most 
classes are single-aged however we 
do on occasion have mixed-age year 
groups. Each class has its own 
teaching assistant, plus other 
teaching assistants who support 
individual children or small groups. 

A mixture of teaching styles is 
adopted according to the age of the 
pupils and the work being 
undertaken. 

 
 

 



10 

Weeton School has an Eco-Council; this year, children from Year 5 have been the driving 
force behind this.  They meet on a weekly basis and help with decision making and 
improving our school and community. 
 
 

Transfer to Other Schools                                                     
 

If you are a Service family and your child is transferring to another school, please let us 
know as soon as possible when a posting or move is known. 
 

On your childôs last day at Weeton School, please call in to collect an envelope containing 
a transfer report (you will receive a copy of this) and up-to-date records of your childôs 
progress, together with samples of recent work.  The envelope should be handed to the 
headteacher of the next school when you go to register your child.  Your child will also 
leave with a Weeton mug, a memento of their time here.  
 

At the age of 11, children leave Weeton School and transfer to secondary school.  We 
have good links with Kirkham Carr Hill High School, and Hodgson Academy and Baines 
Academy in Poulton-le-Fylde and parents and pupils receive full information regarding 
transfer - and the opportunity to visit any prospective schools - during Year 6.  Details of 
other secondary schools in the area are available. 
 

The Curriculum                                                                      
 
Our curriculum is very creative ï we want 
learning to be fun.  We are flexible in our 
planning and constantly adapt the curriculum 
to meet the changing needs of our children 
and their experiences. Children have the 
opportunity to apply their literacy, numeracy 
and ICT skills in other subjects.   

Themed days bring together knowledge and 
skills learned in history or geography topics, 
e.g. Modern Languages (whole school), 
Greeks (Yrs 5/6), Romans (Yrs 3/4), Bears 
(Reception).  
 

 

Themed weeks include health and 
fitness, books and the arts.  We use the 
Museum Loan Service to borrow 
artefacts and costumes to enrich 
teaching and learning.  The children 
also enjoy a variety of educational visits 
which support their learning. 

In meeting the needs of the Every Child 
Matters agenda, we not only aim to 
cater for childrenôs academic needs but 
also for a wide range of social and 
emotional needs. 

 

Four and five-year-old children follow the Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS) 
curriculum.  This stage is an important time.  It is about developing key learning skills such 
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as listening, speaking and concentration, as well as learning to work together and 
cooperating with other children. 
 

The Early Years Foundation Stage underpins all future learning and it also includes: 
phonics, reading and writing, numeracy, knowledge and understanding of the world, and 
physical and creative development. 
 

Key Stage Pupilsô ages 

1 5 - 7 

2 7 - 11 
 

 
 

English and literacy   All our children 

take part in a daily literacy lessons.  Work 
is planned in line with the National 
Curriculum 2016.  During lessons, 
children are taught the important skills of 
reading and writing.  This includes 
reading strategies, phonics, spelling, 
grammar, punctuation and handwriting.  
Children are also given many 
opportunities to become confident 
speakers and active listeners. 
 

 
Each child has a home reading book and is encouraged to read at home on a regular 
basis.  Home reading books are to supplement the teaching of reading at school; they are 
usually different books to the ones read at school.  From an early age, pupils are 
encouraged to choose their own books from the selection at their appropriate level.  They 
keep a record of the books they have read. 
 
 Mathematics and numeracy    The daily numeracy lessons 

are based on the National Curriculum 2016.  During the class 
taught lessons there is an emphasis on mental calculations, rather 
than pages of traditional sums.  Children are given plenty of 
opportunities to develop their numeracy skills and are set tasks 
appropriate to their ability level.  They will learn strategies for 
solving problems, both mental and written.  

 
Science    Children are naturally inquisitive and from a 
very early age they constantly ask questions.  We aim to 
build on this by teaching the concepts and skills of 
science through carefully planned topics relevant to the 
age and experience of the children. They are taught to 
design and conduct their own investigations.   

 

 
 
 

 

 

All our pupils are given the opportunity to develop their 

Computing  skills in all areas of the curriculum.  The school is 
well resourced with over 80 computers ï laptops and PCs ïplus 
130 iPads available for use by the children.   

On reaching Year 1, pupils follow the 
National Curriculum.  This is divided 
into two key stages for children in 
primary schools. 
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The children also have access to Smartboards and a wide range of educational software.  
They have opportunities to use digital cameras and other ICT equipment to support their 
learning.   
 
 
 History     Younger children are given the 

opportunity to develop awareness of the past and 
of the ways in which it was different from the 
present.  Building on this knowledge, older pupils 
are taught about important episodes and 
developments in Britainôs past and about ancient 
civilisations.  Topics often culminate in exciting 
history days, when children dress in period 
costumes and experience life in the past. 

 
 
 

Geography    Topic work includes the study of geographical skills, 
places and physical/human features.  As with history, educational 
visits are often planned to develop skills and extend learning. 

 
 

 
 

Design & Technology    DT enables 
children to develop their design and 
construction skills.  It is taught through 
a series of topics in each year group. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

We aim to develop the many skills and 
techniques that enable our pupils to express 

themselves in Art and Design .  Children 
are introduced to the work of different artists 
and they are encouraged to take pride in 
helping to create the stimulating displays of 
work, which we believe are an important part 
of our school environment. 

 
 

Music     We aim to develop pupilsô understanding and 

enjoyment of music through activities that include 
performing and the development of listening skills.  All 
children are encouraged to participate in special 
productions to which parents are invited.  Children in 
Year 2 to Year 6 get the opportunity to learn how to play 
the recorder. 
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Physical Education  All our pupils take part in a 

wide range of PE activities to develop skills and 
positive attitudes.  Children at Key Stage 2 are 
able to participate in team sports such as football, 
netball and rounders and have the opportunity to 
represent the school in a variety of tournaments 
involving local schools.  Our annual Sports Day is 
held in the summer term as well as the Year 6 
Residential to Waddacar Scout Camp. 

 

Weeton School works in partnership with AFC Fylde and offers a wide range of additional 
sports including multi-skills sessions, gymnastics, tri-golf, tennis and judo as well as more 
traditional sports such as football, netball and athletics.  KS2 children have a weekly 
swimming lesson at Poulton Baths: Years 3 and 4 in the autumn and spring terms; Years 5 
and 6 in the summer term. 

Forest School  sessions are led by Mrs Jenkinson in our school grounds.  Forest School 
is an inspirational process that offers all children regular opportunities to achieve and 
develop confidence and self-esteem through hands-on learning experiences in a woodland 
and natural environment with trees. 

Forest School is a specialised learning approach that sits within and compliments the 
wider context of outdoor and woodland education, combining PHSE and Outdoor & 
Adventurous PE. 

             

Personal, social and health education (PSHE)  and citizenship  are taught in the 
classroom through planned activities such as Circle Time, as part of other subjects and in 

daily school life.  Sex and Relationship Education  is delivered through PSHE 
lessons. Children are introduced to basic knowledge of the human life cycle - as 
appropriate to their age groups - in their science work and as part of our health education 
programme.  Extra lessons provided by the school nurse take place in Year 6 prior to 
transition to High School. 
 
 

All our children are introduced to a variety of 

Modern Foreign Languages , with a particular 
emphasis on French. 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 


